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Today, the President issued an Executive Order (E.0.) extending the review
period established by E.O0. 13761 of January 13, 2017, which set forth
criteria for the revocation of certain sanctions on Sudan. The President’s
E.0. extends the review period for an additional three months and provides
for the revocation of those sanctions if the Government of Sudan (GOS)
sustains the positive actions that gave rise to E.0. 13761, including
maintaining a cessation of hostilities in conflict areas in Sudan; improving
humanitarian access throughout Sudan; and maintaining its cooperation with
the United States on addressing regional conflicts and the threat of
terrorism.

The United States will revoke the sanctions if the GOS is assessed to have
sustained progress in these areas at the end of the extended review period.
The general license issued by the Treasury Department’s Office of Foreign
Assets Control, which became effective on January 17, 2017, remains in place
and broadly authorizes U.S. persons to process transactions involving persons
in Sudan; engage in imports from and exports to Sudan; and engage in
transactions involving property in which the GOS has an interest.

While we recognize that the GOS has made significant, substantial progress in
many areas, the Administration has decided that some more time is needed for
this review to establish that the GOS has sustained sufficient positive
actions across all areas listed in E.O0. 13761. We remain deeply committed to
engagement with the GOS and working toward further progress on achieving a
sustainable peace in Sudan, removing remaining obstructions to the delivery
of humanitarian assistance, and bolstering cooperation to counter terrorism
and promote regional stability. Beyond these key areas connected with the
potential revocation of most sanctions on Sudan and the GOS, the
Administration is also committed to intensifying engagement with the GOS on a
broader range of vital issues, including our ongoing dialogue on improving
Sudan’s human rights and religious freedom practices, and ensuring that Sudan
is committed to the full implementation of UN Security Council resolutions on
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